

October 10, 2016

Commissioner Chris Boice 1036 S.E. Douglas Avenue Roseburg, Oregon 97470

Dear Commissioner Boice,

The library community in Oregon was very pleased to see that information regarding the upcoming ballot Measure 10-145 was available on the Douglas County Library's website. Thank you for working to make that possible. As of last week, I have asked that an update be posted to the People for Oregon Libraries site and our listsery, Libs-OR, and I have informed the EveryLibrary group—whose members added their voices to the issue.

The access and availability to fair and impartial information to voters was a concern that certainly resonated with the community. Your response and communication were appreciated.

Again, thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Elsa Loftis

President, Oregon Library Association